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10 – KINGSWOOD 

The allocation of the village of Kingswood as a Main Growth Village is supported. The village contains a 

good range and number of local services including a doctor’s surgery, school and other facilities including a 

general store and Post Office. In addition, the village contains a main line railway station which provides 

direct train access to the surrounding area and the wider region. As such, the village is considered to be a 

relatively sustainable location. 

Whilst the number of residential units now being identified is considered to be light, with the village and its 

facilities able to support a larger number, the level is not formally objected to. 

The village has developed incrementally over a number of years and contains a range of properties in both 

size, style and age. Given the nature of how the village has historically developed, the form of the village at 

present and the availability of appropriate land parcels the dispersed strategy to growth is contended to be 

the most appropriate way forward and will retain the current character of the village. This strategy is 

strongly supported. 

The number of units proposed for each of the sites identified is noted and is supported. It is also 

acknowledged that all the sites will require a focus upon quality design, site screening and the provision of 

a suitable mix of housing. However, given the small size of some of the site identified (Site No’s 3, 5, 6 & 7), 

including our clients (Site No 6) the viability of the sites to provide the required level of affordable housing 

and the commerciality of the sites must be practically considered by the Council. 

With regards to Site No 6 specifically, it is acknowledged that Kingswood Brook and flooding has been 

raised as a possible issue. However, it is contended that the potential for flooding can be appropriately 

considered and addressed, with any scheme for development proposed in the future addressing the 

potential issue of flooding / confirming any proposed development would not increase potential risk.  



 

10 – KINGSWOOD 

As stated in Part B, the village has developed incrementally over a number of years and contains a range of 

properties in both size, style and age. The village is very elongated, primarily following the lines of Station 

Lane (North / South) and the Old Warwick Road - B4439 (West – East). 

Whilst proposing to include areas of Green Belt within the village boundary, the identified sites (No’s 1 – 7) 

are considered to have a minimal impact upon the openness of the Green Belt and the purposes of 

including land within it.  

Given the nature of how the village has historically developed, the form of the village at present, the 

availability of appropriate land parcels and the dispersed strategy to growth, the proposed indicative 

changes to the Settlement Boundary are considered appropriate and defensible and as such are strongly 

supported. 
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